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                                       Monthly meetings are normally on the first Thursday of the month from 7.30pm in 

The Times Square Room, Sutton United Football Club, Gander Green Lane, Sutton SM1 2EY 
 

7:30pm Welcome Tonight in the Times Square Room 
7.30pm onwards “Members Reply” Questions you have been waiting for! 
9:45pm Raffle  
Any time until 11pm Goodnight, drive safely 

 

 
I 

 
 

AUGUST 
 

Thursday 1ST August From 7.30pm Monthly Meeting: Question and Answer Session on the Club entitled 
“Members Reply” at Gander Green Lane 

Thursday 8th August  From 1.00pm Lunchtime Natter: at The Inn on The Green, Brockham Green, 
Brockham, Surrey RH3 7JS. Names to Nigel Taylor 

Sunday 11th August From 9.00am  Cranleigh Classic Car Show-Club Stand: at Cranleigh Show Ground, 
Cranleigh, Surrey. See “Club Stand” in Newsletter and names to Paul 
Coleman. 

Sunday 18th August From 9.30am Cordle’s Run to Sussex Prairie Garden: start from The Pheasant, 
Reigate Road, Betchworth, Surrey RH3 7BG. See “Cordle’s Run” article 
in Newsletter. 

Wednesday 21st 
August 

From 7.00pm  Evening Natter: at The Prince of Wales, West End, Esher, Surrey KT10 
8LA. Names to Nigel Taylor 

SEPTEMBER 

Sunday 1st September From 9.00am  South Downs Run:  Annual Run from Bury Hill Car Park on A29 to 
Eastbourne organised by West Sussex MGOC www.wsmgoc.co.uk  

Thursday 5th 
September 

From 7.30pm Club Night: at Gander Green Lane. It’s “Film Night” 

Thursday 12th 
September 

From 1.00pm Lunchtime Natter: at Skimmington Castle, Bonnys Road, Reigate, 
Surrey RH2 8RL 

Sunday 22nd September From 9.30am MGCC SE Centre Autumn Meeting: at Polesden Lacey see MGCC SE 
Centre website www.mgccse.co.uk  

Wednesday 25th 
September 

From 7.00pm Evening Natter: at The Sportsman at Mogador Road, Tadworth, 
Surrey KT20 7ES 

Sunday 29th September  From 10.45am Visit Steam Railway and Mrs Tiggywinkles Wildlife Animal 
Hospital: Meet at Station Approach, Station Road, Chinnor, OX39 
4ER for 11.00am Steam train. Names to Margaret Billinge 

Sunday 29th September Invited Cars on site 
by 10.00am 

Limited Car Display at Diamond Riding Centre for Disabled Riders 
Autumn Fair, Woodmansterne Road, Carshalton, Surrey SM5 4DT 

                      If not given contact details for Committee Listings can be found on last page of the Newsletter 
   Forthcoming Events: 

 Thursday 3rd October                         Monthly Meeting Epsom Area MGOC- Talk on Brooklands Museum 

 Thursday 10th October                       Lunchtime Natter at The Shy Horse at Chessington 

 Saturday 5th October                          Visit to Shoreham Lifeboat Station 

 Wednesday 23rd October                  Evening Natter at The Derby Arms, Epsom Downs 

 Sunday 27th October                          Autumn Leaves Run 

 Thursday 7th November                    Monthly Meeting Epsom Area MGOC-TBA 
   
  All events are undertaken at Member’s own risk. CUT OFF FOR AUGUST NEWSLETTER IS MONDAY 26th AUGUST 2019 
                                                                                     

TONIGHT’S PROGRAMME 

WHAT’S PLANNED 

http://www.wsmgoc.co.uk/
http://www.mgccse.co.uk/
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Welcome to the latest Club Newsletter.  
 
Members should note that from now on all printed Newsletters will be in black and white as we no longer have 
access to free colour printing. Should you require a colour printed copy please use the Newsletter off the 
website or arrange for future newsletters to be received by e-mail. Please advise me if you wish to receive e-
mails in future. 
 
Thanks to Belmont Garage Limted for their support of The Surrey Run, 156 cars paid to do the run on Sunday 14th 
July 2019. In addition well done to all those Members who helped or participated on the day. In addition we were 
delighted to see Jonathan and Holly from the MG Owners Club and Simon and his Dad from Belmont Garage 
Limited. 
 
Although events come thick and fast in August/ September do note that the MG Car Club SE Centre are holding 
their Autumn Gathering, in our area, at Polesden Lacey on Sunday 29th September 2019. Details can be found on 
their website. 
 
Do remember that if the link in the email doesn’t work, you can obtain the Newsletter from our website under 
“Newsletters”. I am happy to receive photographs for this publication so don’t forget to take your cameras when 
out and about on MG events. 
 
Malcolm 
 

 
 

Just a quick plug for the free Bus Service in Richmond Park, operated by the Royal Parks and running every 
Wednesday until 30th October 2019.  All the Volunteer Drivers are Members of Epsom MGOC and my thanks to 
Adrian Hutchings, Tony Briant, Ian Robinson and yours truly(!) for their efforts. Some 1300 people are carried 
each year and the round trip takes approx. 1hour and 10 minutes to see all the delights of the Park. Full details 
can be found on the Richmond Park website so Google “Richmond Park” and go to “Visitor Information” and 
the heading “Free Minibus” where you can get the timetable and pick-up points for the Minibus.  

EDITOR’S ETCHINGS 
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July has been a busy and rewarding month for the Club. 
 
Pride of Ownership 
Thanks to the owners of the 41 MGs that took part in the Pride of Ownership Competition.  There was a good 
selection of the marque on display, with some really excellent examples, making it difficult to choose who should 
receive the Trophy this year and the winner will be announced at the August monthly meeting.  Thanks are due 
to Bryan Young, Malcolm Childs, Tony Pearse and Mick Loynes for undertaking the marshalling duties and to John 
‘’Foggy’ Brooke for looking after the administration of the event. 
 
London Walk 
22 members took part in the London Walk in the St James area of London with Marion Clarke our guide for the 
day. Thanks to Margaret Billinge for organising everything. 
 
Lunchtime Natter 
Nigel Taylor organised the Lunchtime natter at The Red Lion, Betchworth, where everyone who attended, enjoyed 
some very good food. 
 
Surrey Run 2019 
This is the most important event on the Epsom Area annual calendar as the profit from the run funds the charitable 
donations that we make each year to charities and groups nominated by the members. 
 
Firstly, our thanks must go to Nigel Swann who once again organised the event, which this year was a return to 
The Rural Life centre at Tilford.  The early light rain had stopped by 9.00am and the rest of the day stayed dry. We 
received many favourable comments for the route and the Rural Life centre itself. 
 
Thanks must so go to Pat Watson for all the administration of the event, to John ‘Foggy’ Brooke for mapping out 
the excellent route, to Malcom Childs for checking the route and to Kevin Watson for the early start on Sunday 
morning checking there was nothing untoward on the route itself before the entrants left Bocketts Farm. We 
should also thank the start and finish teams for the excellent job they do receiving and greeting the run entrants, 
and to Paul Coleman who deals with all the equipment. Kim Shrosbree and Tom Pope for photographing all the 
run entrants as they leave Bocketts Farm, and lastly to the Epsom Area members who took part on the run itself. 
 
Overall, another job well done by everyone concerned.  
 
Whiteley Village Fete 
22 cars represented the Epsom Area at this excellent annual venue.  Apart from the very heavy downpour, the 
sun did come out and no further rain came our way.  Thanks go to Rita Coleman, Sue Swann, Jan Cassar and Jane 
Mawer for providing cakes for everyone to enjoy, to Rita Coleman for the tea, coffee and biscuits throughout the 
day and to Paul Coleman for organising the event. 
 
August Monthly Meeting 
Tonight’s theme for the evening is “Members Reply”.  We would like to ask all members to think about what the 
Epsom Area means to them in terms of the location, monthly meeting subjects, the range of car and social events 
and anything that you think we should be giving consideration to in the future. 
I believe we have a robust organisation and the committee do a good job in managing the affairs of the Epsom 
Area.  However, it is easy to become complacent and miss things that well may be important. The committee 
would welcome your comments and views, whether they be good or bad, so that we can undertake to make any 
changes which the members would like going forward.  
 
August Events 
Still another busy month ahead with two natters, Cranleigh Car Show, and the not to be missed Cordle’s Run. 
 
That’s all from me this month.  Safe motoring.   
Eric 

CHAIRMAN’S CHATTERINGS 
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Blank Membership Forms can be found on our website or from the Membership Secretary. 
I will have some blank Membership Applications with me at the August Meeting. 
 
I am delighted to report that prior to our August meeting some 124 Members have signed for 2019 so thank you 
to everyone.  After adding in our Life membership of 23, we have 147memberships in total for 2019. With 
partners, over 250 people are members of our Club. 
 
New members for July are: 
Chris and Denise Ellis from Sutton who have a 1974 MGB GT in Blaze in average condition 
Leslie and Anne Fernando from New Malden who have a 1973 MGB GT in Flame Red in good condition 
Leon Frontin from Ewell who has a 1977 MGB GT in Blue in good condition 
Welcome to the Club to you all!  
 
Please note that any new members who join from 1st July 2019 can take advantage of a reduced Membership 
Fee for the remainder of 2019. 
  
Copies of our A4 Poster promoting the Club are available from me or alternatively, email me if you need one.                                              
 
Please do speak to new or existing MG owners you might meet to promote the Club, as our new website is a great 
way of promoting Epsom MGOC.  An application to join can be found on the website. 
 
Malcolm 
 
 

 
 

 
Here is a busy picture of our “Pride of Ownership Competition held on our Club Night in July at Gander Green 
Lane. Some 42 cars took part in the display of Epsom MGOC Members Cars.  

 
MEMBERSHIP MATTERS 
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Saturday 6th July 2019 - London Walk visiting the St James’ Area of London 
 
Some 22 Members enjoyed an excellent walk around this area of London with guide Marion Clarke, in excellent 
weather. 
 
Sunday 4th August - Visit to Ockley Farmers Market 
 
Please note this event has been cancelled owing to a major cycle race on this day. We hope to look at this event 
for next year 2020. 
 
Sunday 29th September- Visit to Chinnor and Princes Risborough Steam Railway, Mrs Tiggywinkles Wildlife 
Animal Hospital, followed by tea at the Brooke’s at their home in Buckinghamshire. 
 
Proposed Itinerary:   
 

 Morning visit to Chinnor and Princes Risborough Steam Railway, Station Approach, Station Road, Chinnor, 
OX39 4ER to take the 11.00am Steam Train for an hour long round trip. Cost £10.00ph. Group rate may 
apply depending on numbers. Parking at railway. 

 
 After the Railway, it’s then a 15-minute drive to visit Mrs Tiggywinkles Wildlife Animal Hospital, 

Haddenham, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP17 8AF. It’s the largest of its kind. On arrival we will receive a 
presentation about their work and role. Donations £5.00ph. Parking available. Refreshments may be 
purchased or a picnic taken by Members as picnic area available. 

 
 Then on for afternoon tea at John and Alexis’ house, postcode: HP27 9NQ. 

 

 Names to Dave Chapman or Jane Mawer at August Club Night or e-mail Margaret Billinge direct. 
 
Saturday 5th October 2019 - visit to and tour of Shoreham Harbour Lifeboat Station. 
 
Meet at 10.45am for 11.00am. Tour lasts 1.0 to 1.5 hrs. Names to Dave or Jane or e-mail Margaret Billinge. 
 
Possible Visits for the Future:  
 
We are considering visits to Denbies Vineyard, Abbeywood Pumping Station, SE2 and a return to Limpsfield 
Chart Royal British Legion to have lunch and listen to jazz on the last Sunday of the month between 4.00pm and 
7.00pm. 
 
In addition, we are looking into a visit to Hendon RAF Museum. 
 
Mike Scholes, founder member of the Club will hopefully, do a talk on his Atlantic crossing in a hot air balloon 
later in the year.  
 
Thank you for your suggestions and please continue to let me have them. 
 
Happy Socialising!   
  
Margaret 
 

 
SOCIAL SCENE 
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Hanworth Classic Car Show: 
I thought Members would like to know that the Car Show raised £25030 for their charities at this event in June. 
 
Future Events for 2019: 
 
As matters stand, there is one event outstanding in 2019 on Sunday 11th August 2019. 
 
Weekend of 7th/8th July 2019 
 
The Club were represented in a small show of Classic Cars at The Sutton Community Fair on Sutton Green on 
Sunday 8th July. My thanks to Lesley Mitchell, Terry Smith, Nigel Taylor and Malcolm Childs for being 4 of the 11 
cars displayed.  
 
The same weekend Alan Foot and his MG Metro won “Car of the Show” out of 40 Classic Cars at his local Datchet 
Fair. He just keeps on winning!  Well done Alan. 
 
 
Saturday 20th July: Whiteley Village Fete, Weybridge, Surrey  
 
The Club Stand was at this popular event. Some 20 MGs (plus 2 Members’ other vehicles) from the Club attended 
for an excellent display. The weather was kind to us after a wet start and it was good to see several generations 
of families together.  As most members know, this is an excellent day out so do think about attending in 2020. 
 
 
Sunday 11th August: Cranleigh Classic Car Show, Cranleigh Showground, Surrey GU6 7DW   
 
Registration for this popular event is open for both Clubs and Individuals. To register and to join the Club Stand 
please go to https://carshow.cranleighlions.org  When you enter all your details, please note that “Epsom Area 
MGOC” has a code so that you can join the stand. The Code is HVN47AL and this will advise the organisers of 
those who are joining our stand. The Club Stand will be in Zone B at the Show. 
 
If you have booked individually, do come and see if there is room on the stand when you arrive. 
 
Sunday 29th September 2019 The Diamond Riding Centre at Carshalton Beeches Autumn Fair 
 
Some 6 cars are sought for this event which we attended in 2018. The Centre is situated at Woodmansterne Road, 
Carshalton, SM5 4DT.  Malcolm Childs will be co-ordinating this event for us. 
 
 
If you would like to attend any of the above events please contact me at our Club Night, e-mail me at 
paaablo@talktalk.net or phone on 01483 423 169. 
 
 
Paul Coleman 
 
 
 

CLUB STAND AND DISPLAYS 

https://carshow.cranleighlions.org/
mailto:paaablo@talktalk.net
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THE CORDLE’S RUN 
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Please note that if you wish to book any of the Natters please use my personal e-mail as the link through the 
website is not functioning correctly.  
My e-mail for contact is nigeltaylor1@btinternet.com  
 
Regarding future Natters, I plan to re-visit the Brooklands Catering College regularly, so to that end I have already 
pencilled in our next visit for 13th May 2020. 
 
More immediately, here are my Confirmed Bookings for Upcoming Lunchtime and Evening Natters: 
 
Lunchtime Natter – Thursday 8th August at the Inn on the Green, Brockham Green, Brockham RH3 7JS at 1.00pm. 
 
Evening Natter - Wednesday 21st August at the Prince of Wales, West End, Esher, KT10 8LA at 7.00pm. 
 
Lunchtime Natter- Thursday 12th September at The Skimmington Castle, Bonnys Road, Reigate, Surrey RH2 8RL 
 
Evening Natter- Wednesday 25th September at The Sportsman, Mogador Road, Tadworth, Surrey KT20 7ES 
 
Lunchtime Natter –Thursday 10th October at The Shy Horse, 423 Leatherhead Road, Chessington, Surrey KT9 
2NQ 
 
Evening Natter- Wednesday 23rd October at The Derby Arms, Epsom Downs, Epsom, Surrey KT18 5LE 
 
Please note all of these events can be booked by giving me your names on a Club Night, or by contacting me as 
per my details on the Committee Listings at the back of the Newsletter (See above). 
 
If you have any queries or other suggestions for our Natters, please let me know. 
 
I am still looking into Natters for the rest of the Year. 
 
Finally, I have decided, after consulting Members, to return to The Woolpack in Banstead for our Christmas 
Natter. The provisional date for this event will be Wednesday 18th December 2019, so please note in your diaries. 
 
I look forward to seeing Members at any of the Natters shown above. 
 
 

Nigel Taylor 

    
                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 

 

 
NATTER NEWS 

mailto:nigeltaylor1@btinternet.com
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Derek Edwards 
 

 
Pride of Ownership at Sutton United FC, Gander Green Lane – Thursday 4th July 2019 
 
Some 42 Cars turned out for our Annual “Pride of Ownership” Display at Gander Green Lane. Models ranged from 
Dave Nayler’s L2, TD’s, TF, MGA’s, MGB Roadsters and GT’s, Midgets, MGF and TF’s through to MG3, ZS and GS. 
Our thanks to all who turned up on a lovely sunny evening. 
 
 
European Event of the Year 2019 – Barcelona, Spain – 1st to 4th August 2019 
 
This year’s European Event of the Year is being organised by the Spanish MG Car Club and takes place, this month, 
in Barcelona.  For further information, contact www.clubmgcatalunya.cat 
 
 
Autumn Leaves Run - Sunday 27th October 2019 
 
Further information will be provided nearer the time, but please make a note of the date in your diaries. We 
expect to start at The Pheasant at Buckland and end up at The Plough for Lunch. Route will be similar distance to 
previous years. 
 
European Event of the Year 2020 Wurzburg, Germany - 5th to 9th August 2020 
 
Just a quick early note about the 2020 event, which will take place around Wurzburg and the River Main Area of 
Germany.  Details will follow.  
 
 
Happy motoring. 
 
 
The Editor on behalf of Derek Edwards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CANINE PARTNERS STAMP APPEAL 
 

Canine Partners is running an on-going Stamp Appeal to raise funds for the first year of puppy training (£5,000 
each).  If Members would like to help them achieve their goals, Bryan Young, our Secretary, will take any postage 
stamps and send them to Canine Partners on behalf of Epsom Area MGOC. 
 
 
 
 
 
 Rose   Sponsored by  

CAR EVENTS 

http://www.clubmgcatalunya.cat/
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MITTEE ELECTIONS 2lly. Membership Secretary - Responsible for registering and maintaining the MG day re 

When we chose the date of Sunday 14th July for the SURREY RUN 2019, little did I realise that this would clash 
with a record number of major sporting events. Despite this, we had over 150 MG cars pre- registered and more 
turning up on the day.  The Surrey Run is a popular high profile event where the Epsom Area is “on show” to many 
MG enthusiasts outside of our Club.  I have to say how proud I felt of our membership with everyone projecting 
such an efficient and professional attitude that is always noticed by others. 
 
The Rural Life Museum is a venue we have visited before, but my attention always turns to the weather forecast 
for the day.  I was pleased when the spell of weather leading into July was predicted to continue with high pressure 
over the area giving us a pleasant warm Sunday.  This however was not the case when we experienced spells of 
rain first thing in the morning. Fortunately, by just after 9am, the weather took a turn for the better and improved 
as the day progressed.    
 
As in previous years, the start point was once again hosted by Bocketts Farm, near Leatherhead, in Surrey.  The 
registration facilities were operational with route instructions and rally plates being handed out by about 8.30 
with the first departures an hour later.  Every car had the opportunity of passing under the official start banner 
before joining the Run. This included Jonathan Kimber and Holly Collas who had joined us from headquarters 
driving the official MGOC van.  This moment, was captured by our resident Epsom Area Photographer, Kim, who 
was ready to photograph each car as it set off.   If you have not already ordered a copy of your special photo, then 
please contact Kim Shrosbree via the Epsom Area web-site with your registration number.  For a small sum of 
£6.00 she can still provide you with a memento of this occasion. 
 

Again, I have already received many favourable comments on the scenic route.  This was carefully planned by our 
Route Master, Foggy, and then independently checked prior to publication.  This 65-mile route was then re-run 
by the “Master” on Friday 12th before our event with a report of just one minor traffic light delay at Hindhead.  As 
an extra precaution, Kevin was the first to leave by 8 am on Sunday morning for a final check and reported that 
all was still well. 
 
The entry fee for the Surrey Run also included admission to the Rural Life Museum. This museum has displays of 
life in the English countryside since the mid 1800’s.  There are over 40 thousand artefacts on display including a 
number of historic local buildings.  On arrival, our Epsom marshalling team lead by Ray and Joyce had set up the 
welcoming arrangements leading to the dedicated MG parking within the Museum complex.  There were some 
beautiful examples of MG models taking part in the Run this year. These covered a wide range of ages from early 
T Types to the very latest additions. The cars formed an amazing sight displayed between the Museum buildings. 
Our participants spent a very pleasant afternoon on the 10 acre site gaining a feeling for a time that is now long 
past.  I was pleased they were also able to chat to Jonathan and Holly from the MG Owners Club as they set up 
next to our Sponsor, Belmont Garage, displaying the latest MG ZS model from their showroom. 
  
At the start of the Run, each driver was given a Prize Draw ticket to be handed in as they passed the finish post.   
When everyone had arrived, Emma Midgley, representing the Rural Life Museum, drew a selection of winners.  
John and Jackie Layhe, entry number 4, won First Prize of a voucher for £25.  Trevor Dean, entry number 68, won 
Second Prize, a voucher for £15, and Heidi Barron entry number 152, won Third Prize, a voucher for £10.    
 
We are grateful to Belmont Garage who for the second year have kindly sponsored this event and were present 
at the Rural Life Museum.  Once again, I must thank those involved in the operations of the day also everyone 
who took part in the actual Run.  By taking part in the Surrey Run, you have provided valuable support in helping 
us achieve our goals for yet another year to support deserving causes.   I do hope that you enjoyed the day and 
my job now is to start planning next July for the SURREY RUN 2020. 
 
Well done to you all.       NIGEL 

SURREY RUN 2019 
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year, I have booked 20 spaces and on 

 
Club 
 
 
 

A big thank you to the many Epsom members who contributed to our Surrey Run this year. Nigel Swann has 
written a lovely article about the event on the previous page. 
 
We had another great Club Stand this year at Whiteley Village on Saturday 20th July, with a good turnout of 22 
lovely MGs ranging from a stunning 1949 MGTC, a ten years younger 1959 Iris Blue MGA, Alan Foot’s award 
winning MG Metro, Karl Foot’s lovely MGRV8, one of Nigel’s midgets, F’s and TF’s, MGB’s, an MG6, a handful of 
MG3’s as well as Terry Smith’s newly acquired ZS.  Joan even brought her lovely Red SLK to join the other MGs, 
and Martin managed to ‘’ snuck in’’ his Triumph Spitfire while Paul was looking the other way!  Unfortunately, 
Dave Naylor didn’t make the event, it was reported by Chris Gardner that David had stopped on the A3 with a 
broken transmission.  Our cars were displayed adjacent to another 20 or so assorted classics from the Surrey 
Classic Car Club, overall creating a stunning display. 
 
I would like to thank the 42 members for bringing their MGs to the Pride of Ownership competition last month 
and for supporting this event. It was a stunning display and a very good mix of MGs to judge. Many thanks to Mick 
Loynes, Malcolm Childs and Tony Pearse who ably assisted with the parking and to John ‘Foggy’ Brooke for printing 
and issuing the entry forms and subsequently collating the results. Congratulations to the forthcoming winner, 
who will be presented with the Penny Broughton Memorial Trophy at tonight’s meeting. Congratulations also go 
to the two runners up, with second and third places. 
 
I hope to see many of you at the various events during August. I understand that a number of spaces have been 
taken up at Cranleigh using their direct booking system’. You must display your official passes on the car, 
otherwise you won’t be allowed in and it is advisable to get there early. Our Club stand will be in Zone B and close 
to East Surrey MGOC. 
 
The Cordle’s Run on Sunday 18th August 2019 to Sussex Prairie Garden will be a lovely run with lots of easy 
questions to answer on the way.  Full details of this event are published elsewhere in this Newsletter. 
 
I still have to book a place on the South Downs Run on Sunday 1st September, all dependant on my MGF behaving 
itself; I have been advised they will not be able to accept any entries on the day.  The route will start from Bury 
Hill Car Park between 8.30 to 11.00 am and tulip style route instructions will be provided. The entry fee is £22.00 
and entry forms can be obtained or online booking made at www.wsmgoc.co.uk  
 
A quick one-liner joke this month, all that I can find that is suitable. 
  
If you get an email telling you that you can catch swine 'flu from tins of ham then delete it. It's spam. 
  
 
Think that’s quite enough from me. 
 
Kind regards   
 
Bryan and Piggy 
 

 

 
SECRETARY’S SCRIBBLINGS 

http://www.wsmgoc.co.uk/
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‘FRUIT OF THE LOOM’ SS82 LADIES Hoodies: 
COLOURS: Azure, Black, Deep Navy, Fuchsia, Heather Grey, Red or White 
SIZES available: 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, 18 (XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL) 
‘FRUIT OF THE LOOM’ SS16 MENS Hoodies: 
COLOURS: Azure, Black, Burgundy, Classic Olive, Deep Navy, Heather Grey, Light 
Graphite, Red & Royal Blue 
SIZES available: S, M, L, XL, XXL                                                                                                
All £25.00 

 

‘FRUIT OF THE LOOM’ SS120 Sweatshirts: 
COLOURS: Azure, Black, Bottle, Burgundy, Deep Navy, Fuschia, Heather Grey, Kelly 
(green), Light Graphite, Orange, Purple, Red, Royal Blue, White 
SIZES available: S, M, L, XL, XXL and Chest sizes: 35/37, 38/40, 41/43, 44/46, 47/49 

 
ALTERNATIVELY, thicker ‘RUSSELL’762M sweatshirt are available in COLOURS: Bottle 
green, bright royal blue, French navy, Black, Bright Red, Burgundy, Classic Red, Light 
Oxford (grey), purple, sky blue, winter emerald (green) 
SIZES: XS, S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL, 4XL or Chest size: 34/36, 36/38, 38/40, 40/42, 42/44, 
44/46, 46/48, 48/50 
                                                                                                                                              
All £17.50 

 

‘FRUIT OF THE LOOM’ polyester/cotton LADIES & MENS polo shirts SS86 & SS11: 
LADIES COLOURS: Black, Bottle Green, Burgundy, Deep Navy, Heather Grey, Navy, 
Purple, Red, Royal Blue, Sky Blue, Sunflower (yellow) or White. SIZES: 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, 
18 
 
MENS COLOURS: Black, Heather Grey, Navy, White, Bottle Green, Burgundy, Deep Navy, 
Emerald (mid green), Kelly (light green), Orange, Purple, Red, Royal Blue, Sky Blue or 

Sunflower 
SIZES: S, M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL, 4XL, 5XL                                                                                        
All £15.00 

 

 
‘RUSSELL’ 010M Heavyweight Tee Shirts (as modelled by Nigel at Whiteley Village) 
COLOURS: Black, Bottle Green, Bright Royal, Classic Red, French Navy, Light Oxford, 
Orange & White  
SIZES: XS, S,M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL & 4XL   
                                                                                                                                                        
All £17.50 

 

‘MUMBLES’ MM016 Classic Bears 
COLOUR: Light brown - 300mm 12” high 
They can be clothed in a coloured jumper, hoodie or tee-shirt to your choice and 
embroidered with the famous Epsom MGOC logo. 
Clothing colours available: 

Jumpers (MM83) Cream, Baby Pink, Baby Blue, Navy (as illustrated), White, Red 
Hoodies (MM88) Fuchsia, Navy, Red, White 
Tee shirts (MM71) Fuchsia, Navy, Red, White, Sublimation White, Baby Blue, Bottle 
Green, Burgundy, Pink   
                                                                                                                                                         
All £15.00 

 

 
METAL keyrings with domed decal fob featuring the Epsom Club logo.                                                                                                                                                              
£1.50 
 
Also 
PLASTIC credit card holder with Epsom Club logo.                                                                      
£2.00                                                     

 

 
REGALIA RAMBLINGS 
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CAR Window stickers 
                                                                                                                    
50p each 

 

ORDER FORM FOR EPSOM MG OWNERS’ CLOTHING/ TEDDY BEARS: POLO SHIRT £15; HOODIE £25; SWEATSHIRTS 
£17.50; T-SHIRTS £17.50; Teddy Bears £15.00; Key Rings £1.50p; Card Holders £2.00; Window Stickers 0.50p. 
 
 
NAME:________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
ITEMS/SIZE_________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________ 
 
COLOURS__________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________ 
 
E-mail address: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….(to contact in case of query) 

POLO SHIRT □   HOODIE □   SWEATSHIRT Light Weight □   SWEATSHIRT Medium Weight □   T-SHIRTS □ 
MODEL: LADIES □   MENS □  
Mumbles Teddy Bear □    Key Rings  □    Card Holders  □    Window Stickers  □ 

 

 
 

Above are all the items we feature in our Regalia Stock at Epsom MGOC. If you are interested in purchasing any 
of the pictured and detailed items please complete the Order Form above and e-mail to me at my listing on the 
“Committee Listings “ page 16 or hand to me at one of our Club Nights. 
 
I hope these items in this format will help Members in knowing what we offer at the Club. 
 
Tony Pearse 
Regalia Committee Member 
 
 
 
 

 
REGALIA RAMBLINGS 
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NOTE 
PLEASE SEE ADVERT FOR AUSTIN HEALEY 
SPRITE UNDER “ADVERTISEMENTS” ON 

THIS PAGE 

                 EXCELLENT MGB ROADSTER 1967 FOR SALE 
The many upgrades include:  Rear Disc brake conversion, Parabolic 
Springs, Adjustable Shock Absorbers, Rewire, 2” Stainless Steel 
Sports Exhaust, Electronic Ignition, Kenlowe Fan, New Whitewall 
Tyres, New Windscreen, Weber or SU Carb (your choice), Battery 
Isolator and Tracker. 
                                            £9500 
Contact Les Harvey (Member) on 020 8393 3229 or 07958 686 137 
Or e-mail lesdharvey@gmail.com  
 

 
                 
                         GARAGE FOR SALE 
 
            Lock up Garage in West Sutton 
Near West Sutton Station and Sutton United FC. 
                              £22,000 Freehold 
Please contact John Brooke 01844-274 541 or 
07760-256 564 or Mg_foggy@yahoo.co.uk  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

     

        
 

CAR ADVERTISEMENTS 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
Private Ads are free to members and will stay in the newsletter for 3 issues unless you request an extension.  Contact the 
Editor for entry in the next issue.  Please note that inclusion of an advert does not indicate endorsement by the Club. 
 

Private Ads are free to members and will stay in the newsletter for 3 issues unless you request an extension.  Contact the 
Editor for entry in the next issue.  Please note that inclusion of an advert does not indicate endorsement by the Club. 
 

MGB Roadster LE. 1981, 59,000 
miles, Overdrive, New wheels & 
Tyres, Hardtop, Many new parts, 
New Bodyshell in 2000, spare set 
of wheels, Good condition. 
£4,999 ONO.  
Telephone: 07836 769 915  
Alan Lowe 

For Sale 
1959 Cherry Red Frogeye Sprite in excellent original unrestored solid 
condition. New battery, hood, tonneau and side screens. Comes with some 
spares, handbook and manual. Needs new master cylinder and some 
attention to paintwork.  
£12,950. Please phone 020 8393 5381 for further details. 
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                                                                                WANTED any OS MAPS 
Tom and Kim are trying to build up a whole set of both the pink and the orange covers before paper copies finish.  We will 

donate £1 to charity for each map kimshros@gmail.com or 07831 427 515 
                                                                                             

WANTED Any old fountain pens & related Items - I collect them Mike 07976 204 560 or 020 8942 0554 

 

HOLIDAY APARTMENT IN SOUTHERN CYPRUS 
Modern 2 bedroomed apartment in a small, very quiet complex (30 apartments) with a communal swimming pool and 
jacuzzi. For photos & info. see www.airbnb.co.uk/rooms/19981868  To book, with MGOC Epsom discount, or for further 
information please contact Ian Robinson on 07973 409 175 or ian.iwr@mail.com  
 

 
 

CHAIRMAN CAR EVENTS 
Eric Nicholls Derek Edwards 
 020 8669 1793/07960 089 009  01737 765 891 

 w.ericnicholls@btinternet.com  edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com 

  

SECRETARY MEMBERSHIP AND EDITOR 

Bryan Young Malcolm Childs 
 020 8335 3267/07976 729 102  020 8715 3738/07814 988 337 
 bryan.young@planet-y.co.uk  mrmrchilds9@gmail.com 
  

TREASURER SOCIAL 

Ted Oughton Margaret Billinge 
 01372 462515/07742 397 107  01892 610117/07784 771 562 

 ted.oughton@gmail.com  m.billinge45@btinternet.com 

  
CLUB STAND REGALIA 
Paul Coleman Tony Pearse 
 01483 423169  020 8643 4703/07592 885 554 

 paaablo@talktalk.net  anthony2444@tiscali.co.uk 

  

SPECIAL EVENTS WEBSITE 
Nigel Swann Alison Bromley 

 01932 247140/07946 262 630  01932 429061/07961 994 476 

 sueni15@yahoo.co.uk   alison.bromley@yahoo.co.uk 

                        
SOCIAL SECRETARY (NATTERS)  
Nigel Taylor  

 07584 575 695  

 nigel.taylor1@btinternet.com  

COMMITTEE LISTINGS & ADVERTS 

mailto:kimshros@gmail.com
http://www.airbnb.co.uk/rooms/19981868
mailto:ian.iwr@mail.com
mailto:w.ericnicholls@btinternet.com
mailto:edwards.mgmadness@ntlworld.com
mailto:bryan.young@planet-y.co.uk
mailto:mrmrchilds9@gmail.com
mailto:ted.oughton@gmail.com
mailto:m.billinge45@btinternet.com
mailto:paaablo@talktalk.net
file:///C:/Users/malcolm/SkyDrive/Documents/anthony2444@tiscali.co.uk
mailto:sueni15@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:alison.bromley@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:nigel.taylor1@btinternet.com
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